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FALL 2002 NEWSLETTER

Malawi Project Marks Milestones for BFAMalawi Project Marks Milestones for BFA
…and for Every School in Malawi
The tiny nation of Malawi, in south-
eastern Africa, is about to become 
a lot bigger on the BFA map. No, 
it hasn’t annexed new territory or 
otherwise expanded its borders. But 
with the completion of the first phase 
of BFA’s Malawi Project this fall, the 
nation’s 800 secondary schools will be 
in line for all new reference librar-
ies, while the project’s second phase 
will do the same for more than 5,000 
elementary schools. What this means 
for overall educational performance is 
clear: a nation starved for basic infor-
mation will have it at its fingertips in 
every village that boasts a school.

The goal of the project was 
simple: procure, ship, and distribute 
brand new reference libraries for each 
and every school in Malawi. Each 
library would include a complete set 
of encyclopedias, a dictionary, and an 

atlas. Given the size of the country, it 
seemed feasible to develop a project 
that would target every school in the 
nation. The decision to seek all new 
books for a basic reference library was 
seen as a valuable model that could be 
replicated at least regionally in larger 
countries. So, even by concentrat-
ing on a single country, BFA would 
be building a base with implications 
continent-wide. 

While there were surely times 
along the way when one might have 
been tempted to say—‘What were we 
thinking?!?!’—the truth is this project 
has opened new doors for BFA. It’s 
been an enormous undertaking, but 
with a mix of hard work and some 
good fortune, it’s well on its way to 
setting a standard for school libraries 
in Africa.

As with most beginnings, this 

one has its share of serendipity and 
circumstance. In 1998, former Peace 
Corps volunteer John Ziegenhagen 
joined the BFA board with a special 
interest in Malawi, the country where 
he’d served. As the project evolved, 
BFA executive director Bob Kowal-
czyk just happened to connect with 
World Book, Inc. through a purely 
social dinner one night in Chicago, 
which in turn produced a substan-
tial book donation. Long established 
Rotary Club contacts both in the U.S. 
and in Africa led to BFA’s single larg-
est project grant to date, and a track 
record and reputation for performance 
resulted in all freight being donated by 
the U.S. Department of State.

The overall budget of $500,000 
was the largest commitment to a single 
project in the organization’s history, 

continued on next page

Thanks, Bob!
Bob Kowalczyk, BFA’s first and only 
executive director, has announced 
his retirement at the end of this year. 
As hard as he’s worked to get BFA to 
where it is today, part of that work 
has always been aimed at building 
an organization that could be passed 
on to the next generation of leader-
ship. Fourteen years ago, there was no 
BFA—today, it’s ready for the future, 
thanks to Bob.

In 1989, Bob left his position as 
executive director of Fraser School, 
ready for new opportunities. That 
same year, Tom Warth came back from 
visiting schools and a library without 
books in Uganda, and founded BFA. 
Tom met Bob, and the rest is history. 
With energy, ability and dedication, 

continued on next page Bob Kowalczyk with students in a Botswana school.
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even though it represents only a por-
tion of the project’s true costs. 

Publishers, government, and 
private funders both here and in Africa 
are making major contributions that 
offset many of the project’s expenses.

For example, World Book, Inc. is 
making the brand new books available 
at 50% of their production cost, which 
represents only a fraction of their retail 
value. The books being sent to the 

secondary schools alone are valued at 
more than $7 million! The cost of the 
books is being wholly supported by a 
$50,000 grant from Rotary Interna-
tional, which in turn matches $50,000 
contributed by Rotary Clubs in 
districts 5950, 5960, and their respec-
tive district foundations, for a total 
of $100,000. A pending grant in the 
amount of $400,000 from Coca Cola-
Africa is earmarked to support the cost 
of books for the primary schools.

The project marks several “firsts” 
for BFA. As we move into our next 

generation of support for the children 
of Africa, the significance of being able 
to work on larger, more costly, and 
more complex projects with multiple 
partners and greater control of the 
quality of the books heralds a new era. 
Without sacrificing BFA’s ongoing 
commitment to broad-based support 
throughout the continent, this project 
demonstrates the possibilities of lever-
aging resources toward an identifiable 
target with profound effect. 

Malawi Project
continued from previous page

Bob took Tom’s vision and built this 
organization. 

In his first year, BFA sent three 
shipments to Africa, for a total of 
75,000 books—not bad for a brand 
new organization with only one 
employee and no official office space. 
The organization has challenged itself 
time and again, and each time Bob has 
met the challenge. Two years ago we 
reached the million-book milestone, 
sending 40 containers in a single year; 
this year, we’ve shipped 47 contain-
ers, or 1,175,000 books. All told, BFA 
has sent over 7 million books to 22 
countries during Bob’s 14 years. 

Under Bob’s leadership BFA has 

become known by more and more 
people in the Twin Cities, around the 
country, and around the continent of 
Africa. An enthusiastic Rotarian, Bob 
has led BFA in establishing partner-
ships with Rotary clubs across the 
region and country, and in receiving 
countries in Africa. Through these and 
many other partnerships, the organiza-
tion has established credibility and a 
reputation for getting the job done. 
With only a month left before his 
retirement, Bob will be back in Africa 
this November implementing BFA’s 
largest single project to date—placing 
a reference library in every secondary 
school in Malawi.

Knowing that he hoped to retire 
this year, Bob prepared by hiring an 
associate director and development 

director in the last two years. Besides 
providing much needed support, these 
positions offer history and continu-
ity, as well as supporting continued 
growth. An executive search com-
mittee has been active since spring, 
and BFA plans to hire a new director 
January 1, 2003. 

We’re 7 million books closer to 
ending the book famine in Africa, 
thanks to Bob. And because there are 
millions more to go, we’ll welcome 
the energy and leadership of a new 
director this winter. Later this fall, 
we’ll have to say goodbye and good 
luck, but for now we can just say, 
“Thanks, Bob. We couldn’t have 
done it without you.”

Thanks, Bob!
continued from previous page

Contributions 
3/1/2002 – 7/31/2002

Special Contributions

Charles and Nalongue Cogan in 
memory of Bilimpo Raphael 
Bomane

Carol Cutsforth in honor of Betty 
Sonnenberg

Marilyn Letourneau in memory of 
Peter Letourneau

Francis Maddox in memory of 
Dolliebelle Maddox

Karol and Kent Middleton in 
honor of Jake Farnum

Robb Nelson in honor of Steve 
Edlefsen

In honor of the marriage of 
Daniel Mollner and Leslie 
Bloedel:

Lewis and Jean Beccone

Nancy Chadburn

Sandra L. Fuhr

Jason Hovland

Rudolph Mollner

Carolyn Sanford

Sara Suelflow

In honor of Elliot Karasov’s 80th 
Birthday:

Peggy Brown and Lawrence Levy

Nancy and Elliot Karasov

Marilyn Karasov

Donald Mains

Preferred Adventures made 
contributions in honor of:

John Boland and Norma Coleman

Mary Kay Bryan

Carrol and Ethelle Henderson

Helen Honmyhr

Jerome and Marie Janecek

Toni Lyrenmann

Clemens and Elizabeth Nagel

Richard and Merle Smaby

Stephen and Susan Stedman

Carol Spurbeck

Cash Contributions

Indivduals

Daniel Abebe and Jodi Bantley

Thomas P. Alexander

Mr. and Mrs. Frank R. Allocca

Ronald Aminzade

Kojo Amoo-Gottfried

Dan and Alice Anderson

Anonymous

Nan Atwell

Lane Ayres and Marion McNurlen

Frank Babka

Gwenn N. Bahnson

Gunnar and Jacquelyn Balstad

Marge Bearinger

Lewis and Jean Beccone

Mrs. Louis M. Benepe III

Carol Benkofske

Janet and Bruce Benson

Connie and Dave Bergsven

Paul Bjerk

Karen L. Borre

Sonnie Braih

Mrs. Mildred Brecker

Edward and Kris Brehm

Russell and Carolyn Bremner

Robert Briggs

Charles Brown

Oscar and Julia Brumfiel

Lee and Edith Burchinal

Peter Calkins and Elizabeth 
Johnson
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Rev. James Challancin

Carol J. Christenson

Steven and Elizabeth Clarke

Shane Coen

Charles and Nalongue Cogan

Karen Copeland

Georgiana F. Coughlan

John and Page Cowles

Susan Craddock and George 
Henderson

Mary B. Croft

Carol Cutsforth

Laura D’Ambrosio

Awoli Francoise Dakri

Audrey Dammer

Rita Mary Des Armier

Ann C. Dillon and William H. 
Lohman

Ruth Donhowe

Bright Dornblaser

Marjorie Douglas

Mr. and Mrs. W. John Driscoll

Stephen Dunker

Barb Edgar

Margaret Emmons

Emmanuel Ero-Phillips

Noreen Farrell

Cecilee and Walter Faster

Dr. Joseph H. Foegen

Olivia Ford

Steve Fredericksen

Mary Freeman

Elaine Friedrich

Sandra L. Fuhr

Nancy Geiger

Barbara Gislason

Barbara Gokcen

Orpha C. Goodhue

Susan Gray and Paul Waytz

Terri Greenfield

Michael Guerrero

Robert and Michal Ann 
Haakenson

Don and Judy Haaversen

Floreen Hagen

Jill Hamze

Susan Hansen

Larry E. and Marion B. Harris

Patrick Harris

Dr. James Hart

Joan Helmberger

Michael Henley and Randi Yoder

Adele Hersey

Sandy and John Hey

Jim Hinman

Marlene Hodges

George and Mary Hoel

Melinda and Jared Hoke

Jason Hovland

Christine and Richard Howard

Sara Hunter

Mrs. Aino M. Husen

James and Betty Jo Jacobs

Bruce and Peggy Johnson

Erik Kaaya

Marie Kaduri and Hassan Rashid

The Kamazima Family

Emma Kasiga

Mary J. Kassera

Carolynn Keefner

Cynthia and Murry Kelly

Karen Kendrick

Marla and William Kennedy

Jim and Deb Kielsmeier

John P. and Val Klett

Judith D. Klingsick

Terry Jo Knutson

David and Kathleen Koltas

Robert Kowalczyk

Robert Kraske

Andrzej Kuhl and Hilary Shank-
Kuhl

Don and Shirley Kuplic

Opportuna Kweka

Clark and Vonnie LaChapelle

John and Kathleen Laramy

Joyce Larson

Carolyn Lawrence

James and Susan Lenfestey

Marilyn Letourneau

Paul and Carol Letourneau

Gary Lewis

Margaret Li

Richard and Madeleine Linck

Marvin and Marcia Lindseth

Norman and Patricia Linnell

Theresa Lippert

Herb and Corrine Lundberg

Francis Maddox

Bob and Helen Mairs

Heladius Makene and Fortunata 
Songora

Neema Makoye

Gordon R. Maltby and Lonnie 
Loveness

Elizabeth Marshall

Michael Maurer

Suzanne and Robert McCarty

S. Catherine McIntire

Mary McLeod

Catherine McManus

Doug and Mary Louise 
Menikheim

Charles and Anita Mettille

Tom and Rose Mary Meyer

Karol and Kent Middleton

Robert and Cynthia Minnihan

Maria Misgen

Moira and Dan Moga

Daniel J. Mollner and Leslie 
Bloedel

Rudolph Mollner

Leslie Montgomery

Jeylan Mortimer

Millicent Mrema

Aida and Colman Msoka

Gracious and O.B. Msuya

Dale and Janice Mulfinger

Gordon and Christy Myers

Geraldine and John Narducci

Patricia Neema

Marybeth Nelson

Jeri Nelson

Robb Nelson

J. Paul Nesse

Karl and Lora Neumeier

John O’Brien

Bernerd L. O’Neil

Katie Oberle and Eric Cooperstein

Dave and Janet Olfe

Elliot L. Olsen

Byron and Alis Olsen

Dorraine M. Olson

Ms. Eunice B. Ordman

Doris Pagelkopf

Bruce and Mary Jane Pappas

Mr. and Mrs. Harry D. Peterson

Roselyn Pineault

Wayne and Ona Pinsonneault

Mary Ptacek

Irene Qualters

Olugboyega and Sefietu Ransome 
Kuti

Marilyn Robertson

Bobbiedine Rodda

John and Beverly Rollwagen

Susan Rose

Matilda and Robert Rupp

Mary Rose Ryan

Paul Sabourin

Carolyn Sanford and Chuck Carlin

Duane Saunders

Jim and Marie Schafer

Dennis J. Schapiro

Jeffrey and Lea Scherer

Claudia D. Schnitker

Rev. and Mrs. John H. Schumell

David Schwinghamer

Earl and Rebecca Scott

Greta Sebald

Joe K. Selvaggio

Gayle Severson

Diane Shallue

Alan and Janice Sickbert

Andrew Sisson and Karen Levine

David A. and Cheryl A. Smith

Mydea Snowe

Dale Snyder

Andrea Stark

Andrew Ellias State

Cassandra and Andrew Stillman

Nelsine R. Stuhlman

Sara Suelflow

Art and Adrienne Summerfield

Amy Sundberg

Harold Teasdale

Asratie Teferra and Askale 
Shiferaw

Bruce and Judith Tennebaum

Michael Tessmer

Lynn Thomas

Kevin Thoresen

Clark Thurn

Ana Torres

Ina Vaughn

Michele D. Wagner

Carl B. Walden

Mrs. Evelyn F. Walsh

Heli Wang

Tom and Zantha LaFon Warth

Patricia Wehner

Elizabeth White

E.B. and Diane Williams

Fred Williamson

Anne and Richard Winkelmann

Kathleen Wolf

Wayne Wolsey

Bernadette Wood

Donald Z. Woods

Darlene Zabel

John Ziegenhagen

Frederick J. Zimmerman

Organizations

Alsadu

Anoka Kiwanis Club

Association for the Promotion of 
Tourism to Africa

Bayport Foundation

Beim Foundation

Big Screen Software

Patrick and Anna M. Cudahy Fund

Eastman Kodak Company

First Baptist Church

Ghana Book Trust

Global Volunteers

Greater White County Council IRA

Hey City Theater

Horn Aid UK

House of Hope Presbyterian 
Church
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Kopp Family Foundation

Land O’Lakes

Lutheran Partners in Global 
Ministry

Maplewood North Lions Club

Margaret Rivers Fund

Minnesota Returned Peace Corps 
Volunteers

Katherine B. Nason Charitable 
Lead Annuity Trust

Okpella Development Association

Operation Bootstrap Africa

Our Lady of Fatima/St. Francis 
High School

Pax Christi Catholic Community

Preferred Adventures

Rotary Club of Fall River

Rotary Club of Hopkins-
Minnetonka

Rotary Club of St. Cloud

Russell H. Conwell Middle 
Magnet School

Sarlo Family Supporting 
Foundation

Sauk Centre Junior High

Shepherd of the Lake Lutheran 
Church

Specialty Mortgage

St. Paul Woman’s Club

Summit Mortgage

Tealwood Asset Management

Tew Foundation

The Delray Beach, Florida-
Moshi, Tanzania Sister City 
Committee with Kjell Bergh, 
Honorary Consul, United 
Republic of Tanzania

Water Street Building

Willow River School Parent Group

In-kind Contributions

Individuals

Thomas P. Alexander

Mary Lou Alsin

Mark Anderson

Lane Ayres and Marion McNurlen

Gordon and Linda Backlund

Lowell and Bev Baldwin

Jacqueline Ball

Caroline Barkhurst

Kathy Beecham

Julie Berkin

R. Bibeau

Lois Bloomberg

Kim Bossert

Sandra Brooks

Kyle Brunner

Nancy Bryant

Leif Carlson

Daniel Cashman

Gustavo Cericedo

Jenny Chartier

James Child

Ms. Kevin Comiskey

Karen Conrad

Ronald Cordell

Janis Cram

Marni Dahl

Liz Davis

Brittni Deiman

Barbara Jane Deneen

Veronica Dickey

Meg Dill

Millie and Terence Dosh

John Dunney

Laura Ehrlich

Kirby Erickson

Joseph Fama

Rick and Marianne Felber

Jennifer Flynn

Pamela Ford

Michele Fluhr Fraser

Ryan Fringer

Vickie and Gene Froehlich

Donna Furst

Karen Garvin

John Gerdener

Jonathan Gottfried

Dr. E. Goudlock

Tina Gross

Evelyn Guentzel

Ronda Haley

Mark Hansen

Susan Hansen

Tom and Alecia Harrison

Carol and Jim Heiser

Elfrieda Hintze

Vu Ho

Mary Hogan

Alan and Judy Howard

Dr. P.S. and Susheela Jakkula

Carol Jernberg

Carolyn and Chuck Johnson

Walter Johnson

Linda Johnson

Todd Joing

Patricia Kane

Carolynn Keefner

Tom Kersten

Pat and Vonnie Kirby

Jerry Klatte

James Klett

Dan and Amy Kline

Susan Krieg

Reza Leah Landman

Ardys Larson

Suzanne Lauer

Jane Lawrence

Charles Levine

Felice J. Levine

Richard Liddle

Jean Lim

Carole Lindahl

Fidelis and Robert Lindner

Guillermo Lleras

Cecilia Manrique

Caroline Matterson

Ralph Maves

Holly McDonald

Michael McPhee

Robert and Virginia Melin

Hokan Miller

Allan D. Moore

Alan Moore

Mr. and Mrs. James Mullin

Rev. Robert Munneke

Jessica Munson

Sallie Neall

Dick Nicholson

Bill Nicol

Jeff Noble

Charles O’Brien

B.P. O’Neill MD

Andrew Okrongly

Jeff Paller

Kasia Paprojki

Pellegrino Family

Kris Perry

Brian Peterman

Lucinda Plaisance

Craig Rafferty

Sandra Rode

Susan Rosen

Steve Roth

Arthur and Molly Rouner

Andy Roy

Bob Sakkinen

Monique Salvetti

Kay Sanders

Mary Jo Schifsky

Judy Schlafer

Mary Claire Schultz

Kemraj Sewnarain

Diane Shallue

Larry and Rhonda Sharpe

Michele Sieberg

Dr. Norman Silberberg

Mark Simonson

Linda Smith

Betty Smithberg

Eric and Caroline Stevens

Kath Stickney

Alex Sugiyama

Rudy and Carol Sundberg

Samir Suri

Taylor Family

Tennis Family

Kevin Thoresen

Ana Torres

Rizwan Uddin

Pao Vang

John Venables

Rebecca Vigstol

Andrea Wall

Wanschura Family

Tom Warth

Christine Watkins

Zilla Way

Teresa White

Jim Wild

Debbie Zettel

Organizations

3M

Academy of Holy Angels

Aitkin Public Schools

Alma Area Schools

Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc., 
Lambda Upsilon Chapter

American Sociological Association

Anoka Ramsey Community 
College

Arcadia Public School

Austin Schools

Bendix Elementary School

Big Lake Schools

Bloomington Schools

Brooklyn Center High School

Burroughs Community School

Cannon Falls Area Elementary 
School

Carleton College Gould Library

CERC

Chadwick School

Community Kindergarten

If you would like to learn more about Books For Africa please call 651-602-9844 (fax 651-602-9848). 
E-mail: info@booksforafrica.org Web: www.booksforafrica.org
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Coon Rapids Middle School

Cretin-Derham Hall School

CUHCC

Eliot School

Fairview Adolescent Treatment 
Program

Follett Educational Services

Friends of Ramsey County Library

Friends of the Plymouth Library

Girl Scout Troop 1375

Grainwood Elementary School

Greywolf Press

Guardian Angels School

Hastings College

Hastings Sr. High School

Hawaii Prep. Academy

Henry Sibley Key Club

Highlands Elementary School

Holy Childhood School

Inver Grove Heights Schools

Kenyon-Wanamingo Schools

Lakeville School District

Livingston High School

Maverick Bookstore

Merrill Iowa Elementary School

Metro State University

Middlesex Law Library

Milwaukee School of Engineering

Minneapolis Public Schools

Minnesota Academy for the Blind

MN State University Mankato

MN State University Moorhead

Monticello School District

Mound-Westonka Schs

Mounds Park Academy

Mounds View Schools

NASA Library

Nativity of Mary Catholic School

NE Kiwanis Club of Minneapolis

Normandale Community College

North Branch Schools

Northwest Athletic Club

Northwest Missouri State

NU-AID

Omicron Delta Kappa

Osceola Elementary School

Parkview Center School

Peace Lutheran Church

Pearson Elementary School

Peter Enich Kindergarten Center

Pierz Pioneer Elementary School

Pilgrim Center for Reconciliation

Plainview Schools

Prescott Middle School

The Print Shop

Ramsey County STS Program

Rasmussen College Library

Redwood Falls School District

Rippleside Elementary School

Robbinsdale Schools

Rochester Schools

Rotary Zones 27 and 28

Ruminator Books

Sauk Centre Junior High

School Sisters of Notre Dame

Shakopee Schools

South St. Paul Schools

South Washington County 
Schools

St. Anthony Schools

St. Bridget of Sweden

St. Elizabeth Regional Medical Ctr 
Library

St. Francis School

St. Hubert’s Catholic School

St. John the Baptist

St. John Vianney School

St. John’s Lutheran Church

St. Mark’s School

St. Mary’s Catholic School

St. Odilia Catholic School

St. Paul Academy

St. Paul Fire Department

St. Paul Public Schools

Sunnyside Elementary School

Transfiguration School

University Club of St. Paul

University of Minnesota

University of Minnesota-Chemistry 
Department

University of Minnesota-Duluth 
Mathmatics Department

University of St. Thomas

University of Wisconsin-Stout

University of Wisconsin-Eau Claire

University of Wisconsin-Eau 
Claire/Dept. of Mathematics

UpFront

USDA-ARS, CDL

Valley View Middle School

Vista View Elementary School

Washington State University

Wayzata West Middle School

Westwood Elementary School

Willow River School Parent Group

Wyeth-Ayerst Research Library

YES International Publishers

Volunteers

Kaye Abel

Tim Ahern

Lolu Allison

Terry Ampe

Isatou Bah

Chad Baker

Ed Blair

Brenda Blumenberg

Becky Boyer

Maryjane Bradley

Galen Britz

Kathy Britz

Erik Bunce

Sara Bushman Lewis

Nathan Bushman Lewis

Melanie Caesar

Matt Camm

Tom Carlson

Cindy Cauderon

Abbey Christman

John Danielson

Cellina Dewey

Tesha Dewey

Matt Dewey

Fatoumata Diallo

David Ebner

Tim Fleethum

Gene Froehlich

Vickie Froehlich

John Gaede

Suzy Gerth

Nyriss Audrey Gneme

Michele Haegle

Tamie Hainlin

Mark Hansen

David Harkins

Holli Hebl

Bridget Helwig

Karen Heuiser

Susan  Heuiser

Bonnie Idso

Barbara Johnson

Lowanda Kail

Lisa Kareem

Brittany Kellerman

Greg Kern

Kathy Kloehn

Kelli Koob

Cindi Koppy

Jessie Kotilinek

Amy Krajeck

Lakshmi Krishnan

Janice Kuball

Rick Kuzenski

Rich Lan

Tricia Landis

Julie Lange

Jen Laslen

Rich Lau

Allison Long

Theresa Magee

Shallon Mahowald

Pam Masog

Daisy McKinley

Dan Melin

Melissa Meyer

Laurenetta Miller

Margaret B. Moore

Patricia Olsen

Kevin M. Parks

Chris Perman

Heidi Perman

Michelle Peterson

Matt Plocher

Tony Prokott

Stephanie Quinn

Barb Regnier

Justin Rhode

Nancy Rice

Steve Riggs

Rebecca Roy

Paul Sabourin

Bob Sakkinen

Mark Sauve

Christine Schmidt

Kathy Schwarten

Emily Shepard

Blen Shoakena

Ato Simons

Glenn Smith

Carla Smith

Michael Smith

Chris Soutler

Tanya Spillum

Evelyn Staus

Liz Stuck

Jean Sullivan

Mai S. Thao

Sara Tonko

Megan Trowbridge

Kellie VanBooven

Shannon Voto

Heidi Wald

Donna Wanschura

Daniel Wanschura

Meagan Wanschura

Mike Wanschura

Teresa White

Erin Williams

Dick Wilson

Ashley Woetovech

Raymond Wollin

Debbie Zettel
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Milestones
Congratulations to devel-
opment director Suzanne 
Koepplinger on earning her 
Masters degree in Leader-
ship from Augsburg College 
in May.

Executive director Bob 
Kowalczyk will lead his 
sixth tour to Africa this 
October. Countries on 
the itinerary are Botswana, 
Malawi, South Africa, 
Zambia and Zimbabwe. 
(For information on future 
tours, contact the BFA 
office: 651.602.9844) 

We sadly report the deaths 
of three committed sup-
porters of BFA:

Terry Ehrich, a fellow 
publisher and friend of BFA 
founder Tom Warth, gener-
ously supported BFA from 
its inception. 

Bill “Cutz” Klas, 
another one of BFA’s earli-
est cheerleaders, provided 
significant and continu-
ous support in many ways 
over the last 14 years. His 
wife Louise was a founding 
board member, and daugh-
ter Annie currently serves 
on the board.

Federal Magistrate 
Judge John “Jack” Mason 
had recently become an 
enthusiastic supporter and 
was in his second year as a 
member of the BFA advi-
sory board.

Updates
Suzanne Koepplinger and 
intern Melanie Caesar 
represented BFA at the 
National Peace Corps con-
ference in Washington DC 
in June.

Bob Kowalczyk represented 
BFA at the International 
Rotary conference in Bar-
celona, Spain in June.

Suzanne Koepplinger, 
board member Ron 
Aminzade and board chair 
Lane Ayres met with First 
Lady of Tanzania Anna 
Mkapa this past May to give 
an update on the Tanza-
nia Initiative and discuss 

progress on plans for the 
Nyerere Library in Tanzania. 

We sent our 7,738,000th 
book to Africa in Septem-
ber, in a shipment to Ethio-
pia. As of the start of fiscal 
year 2003 in July, we have 
already sent 10 containers of 
books. Countries served so 
far are Liberia, South Africa, 
Ghana, Tanzania, Nigeria 
and Ethiopia.

You are cordially invited to our

Fall Open House
2pm – 5 pm

Sunday November 24, 2002
at the BFA warehouse

253 East 4th Street, St. Paul, Minnesota

music and refreshments 


